Hello,

My name is Jelani Peay, and I am an undergraduate student at Northern Arizona University (NAU), and I am currently in my senior year.  I am pursuing a bachelor’s degree in Mechanical Engineering, and I am on track to graduate December 10, 2021.  I plan on using my formal education as a segue into the aerospace industry to become an aerospace engineer with the hopes of working on rockets.  I have always been fascinated by the wonders of the cosmos and have always sought to align my skills with those of the most talented within the industry.  This includes but is not limited to improving my software skills, technical skills, and soft skills.  Which I have successfully displayed throughout the various projects that I have worked on during my time at NAU.  Some of those include but are not limited to my time as an undergraduate research assistant working on supercapacitors and my senior project.  During my time as research assistant, I was able to characterize mechanically as well as electrochemically in house supercapacitors.  This was done through conductivity tests as well as tensile and shear strength tests.  On the other hand, I am currently working on my senior project in which we are tasked with designing a lunar habitat that will house two people for 30 days on the lunar surface.  My job is to analytically conduct hypervelocity impact tests as well as run thermal simulations on the exterior shielding otherwise known as the Whipple shield.  It is my goal to utilize the skills and experiences that I have gained so that I can apply them successfully within the aerospace community with the hope of a creating a better future for all. 


